BEECHWOOD MEDICAL CENTRE

DRS MAYLAND, RASTALL, TAYLOR & KING

60a Keighley Road, Ovenden, Halifax, HX2 8AL

Tel: 01422 305970  Fax: 01422 343043

Minutes of Patient Reference Group (PRG) Meeting
Date: 24th September 2012

Present

Chair: Elliott Summers, Practice Manager

Liz Coulson, Office Manager

Mrs Christine Devaney

Mrs Doreen Donnelly

Mrs Pat Tighe

Mr Granville Barker

Mrs Julie Rawson

Mrs Jean Coles

Apologies

Mrs Catherine Holdsworth

Mr Wayne Collins

1. Introduction

The Chair welcomed everybody and thanked them for their time. Three new members were represented those being Messrs Devaney, Barker and Rawson. To assist the new members the Chair gave an overview of the purpose and terms of reference of the Group. He then proceeded to update those present on open actions from the previous meeting held on 28th May 2012. 

2. Progress Update

2.1 Choose & Book Awareness. The promotion of this service is ongoing and a more detailed action report will be given at the next meeting. 

Open

2.2 Self Check-in Relocation. As planned this work has now been carried out primarily due to the new Pharmacy project. The staff like the new location as it is easy to refer to from the main reception area.     

Closed

2.3 Referrals. This audit work had proved extremely difficult due to workload and the involvement of third-party service providers. However a review of the significant event files has demonstrated that referral problems that were generated in-house in 2011 had been almost completed eliminated in 2012. It was agreed that published referral waiting times should be given to affected patients where possible.  

Open

2.4 PRG Membership. The practice has advertised the PRG on the website, on the in-house TV, and via a leaflet that has been sent out with letters and is available in the waiting room. This has resulted in three new members attending and a further three waiting to attend their first meeting. With the PRG now sized at 15 there is still room for more members and further patients are being actively encouraged to join.    

Open

2.5 Patient Survey. The annual patient survey is due to be completed in 2012. The Chair asked those present to suggest questions to be asked during the survey. Once the survey has been completed the PRG will review and analyse the responses to then agree an action plan with the Practice Partners on any items agreed for change. The following questions were agreed;-

2.5.1 Are patients happy with the appointments system, in particular a) waiting times, b) telephone consultations c) telephone triage

2.5.2 Are patients happy with how and when they are informed of test results. If not, what would they like? 

2.5.3 Are patients happy with appointment methodology, do they prefer telephone to staff, automated system, and would they like online capability?

2.5.4 What specialist services would patients like to access in-house that aren t currently available?

2.5.5 Do patients think that the current services available are advertised adequately?

2.5.6 Do patients think they fully understand what minor surgery is available or would they like more detailed information?

2.5.7 Do patients think that Beechwood staff  have the right attitude and do the staff always identify themselves adequately?

2.5.8 Should reception be manned all of the time and when it is manned is the level of staff adequate. If not at what times should it be improved, e.g. from 2pm on wards for prescription collection?

2.5.9 Are questions asked on the phone by administrative staff appropriate?

2.5.10 Do patients like the idea of having the Pharmacy onsite and are they aware of what services are available there?

2.5.11 Do patients like the new seating arrangements in reception, if not why not?

2.5.12 Should the advertising screen in reception be bigger?

2.5.13 If the waiting room is full and you are needed to sit in the area close to the Doctor’s rooms would a second appointment information screen be necessary?

2.5.14 Is the car park adequate and would it benefit from allocated spaces being marked out for patients?

2.5.15 Is the lighting sufficient in the waiting area?

2.5.16 Where should the self assessment area be relocated to? Would you use it more if it were a) hosted b) in a private room?

2.5.17 Do you want/read more magazines in the waiting room?

This survey will be conducted in November 2012.

3. Next meeting. Monday 10th December 2012 at 2pm in the Beechwood Management Meeting Room. .   

Elliott Summers

Practice Manager

Beechwood Medical Centre

60A Keighley Rd

Ovenden

Halifax HX2 8AL 
